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HOMEOWNERS  ASSOCIAT ION  BOARD
Alvan Romero, President 	 350-1933 	 aromero8@comcast.net 
Sue Milovina, Secretary & ARC Chair	 639-3625 	 suedraw@gmail.com 
Kay Ready, Vice Presdient 	 242-5367	 kkreadyk@netscape.net
Mike Friggens, Landscape Committee	 259-9077 	 mikefriggens@gmail.com
John Woosley, Treasurer  	 991-0463 	 morgtreas@gmail.com 
Renzo Del Frate, Architectural Review Committee Member	 243-0617 	 delfrate@hotmail.com
Stann Sandoval, Newsletter Committee Chair	 228-3611 	 stann.wendy@yahoo.com
Terry Price, Landscape Committee Member	 242-3093 	 terryandsarah@q.com
Mary Lou Dobbs, TVNA Liaison	 668-6703	 mldobbs@comcast.net

Continued from page 1
Interview With Our President

Alvan: The Meadows Homeowners Association is in 
great shape. Our area is well-maintained and looks 
beautiful (thank you Landscape Committee, Heads 
Up, and rain). We’re down to one payment of $8,000 
remaining for our irrigation system. Our dues of $240 
per year are a real bargain compared to some (I’ve 
heard $600-$800 in other neighborhoods; according to 
their web site, Tanoan is $1200). This year I’d like to 
see the Board conduct a complete assessment of our 
perimeter wall, and possibly re-stucco part or all of it. 
We need to join with TVNA on neighborhood safety, 
paying attention to the people in our neighborhood, 
working with the police, being very careful about telling 
friends or neighbors of our planned absences.

I want to thank two neighbors, Renzo Del Frate 
and Terry Price, for coming “on Board;” and I want 
to encourage other Meadows friends to serve on 
committees or speak up when you have concerns.  
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NEW BOARD MEMBERS  INTERV IEWS

By Stann Sandoval

The Board would like to welcome Renzo Del Frate and 
Terry Price as new members of the MRGHOA Board 
of Directors; and we thank them for their willingness to 
serve on the Board. The following are brief interviews 
with Renzo and Terry, allowing everyone in the 
neighborhood to get to learn a little about them. Renzo 
will serve on the Architectural Review Committee, Terry 
on the Landscape/Maintenance Committee.

Newsletter (NL): Renzo, please tell us a bit about 
yourself. 

Renzo: I’m a local guy; I grew up in downtown 
Albuquerque. I attended Albuquerque High (go Bulldogs) 
and UNM (go Lobos). I received my degree from UNM 
in Electrical Engineering. After graduation I worked for 
a government contractor for a few years; and I’m now 
employed at UNM as a Research Engineer. 

NL: How long have you lived in the Meadows?

Renzo: This neighborhood is our home; we’ve been here 
17 years. We had this house custom built to our specs. 

NL: What are some of your hobbies, and what do you 
like to do in your spare time?

Renzo: I enjoy cycling and camping, and I’m heavily 
involved in the Boy Scouts of America with my 16-year-
old son. We also like to travel. We’ve been to Mexico, 
Canada and Europe; and we especially like to travel by 
train when in Europe. 

**********

NL: Terry, Please tell us a little about yourself.

Terry: I also grew up in Albuquerque, in the Northeast 
Heights. I attended Sombra Del Monte elementary 
school and graduated from Sandia High (go Matadors). 
Our kids attended the same schools. I owned my own 
floor covering and window treatment business until I 
closed it 2009. Mostly I worked with new construction. 
Then I served as a flooring inspector for the State of 
NM and covered the entire State. I’ve been completely 
retired for about 3 years. 

NL: How long have you lived in the Meadows?

Terry: We’ve been here 16 years.

NL: What hobbies do you have, or what do you enjoy 
during your free time? 

Terry: I walk most mornings. It’s so beautiful here, and 
nice and cool if you get out early enough, before the 
day’s heat sets in. I also take care of the lawn and 
garden. I like barbecuing and smoking food. And I like 
working with my hands. I’m currently rebuilding an old 
car, an old Corvair. 

NL: How about travel?

Terry: We have pretty much travelled around world. 
When we travel domestically our favorite destinations 
include Napa Valley, Chicago, Oregon, and 
Washington, although we really like travel all over the 
country. My wife Sara and I have a total of 7 grandkids, 
so we’re involved with Project 13. When each 
grandchild reaches a certain age, he or she is allowed 
to choose a travel location where we will take him or 
her on vacation. The only restriction is that it must be 
this side of the Mississippi. 

NL: Once again, we thank Terry and Renzo for their 
willingness to serve on the Board. We look forward to 
working with them.

We will try and get pictures of our new board members 
in the next issue of the Newsletter.
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with color as we drive down Memory Lane. Your homes 
weren’t here when we lived in this area. There were no 
paved streets, street signs, mail boxes, or street lights. In 
those days, there were beautiful fruit trees and fields full of 
produce. This was the Charles Mann Produce Farm, known 
to the family simply as “The Ranch.” 

The land that many Meadows and Thomas Village homes 
occupy today was purchased some 95 years ago by our 
father, Charles Mann, Jr. Daddy loved the outdoors and 
created a produce farm with fruits and vegetables starting 
with nearly every letter of the alphabet. It has been said that 
his celery made it all the way to the White House. 

Our farm consisted of approximately 100 acres. We 
were bounded to the west by the Bosque, to the north 
by Campbell Road and its mobile home park (which still 
stands), to the east by Rio Grande Boulevard and to the 
south by Gabaldon Road. 

Harvests of Color 

The farm was especially beautiful in Spring, with orchards 
in full bloom and fields full of strawberries. From Spring to 
Fall, the stick-straight rows of crops were a sight to behold, 
with vegetables ripening into a multitude of colors. The show 
continued through Fall, with yellow-tasseled corn stalks, 
purple-flowering alfalfa fields, golden-hued cottonwood 
trees, and ristras drying in the sun. 

Our parents worked long hours preparing young seedlings 
and then planting and caring for the crops. Daddy hired local 
farm help and young students from the Albuquerque Indian 
School to work in the vast produce fields and orchards. 
During World War II, our father created “victory gardens” to 
encourage people to grow their own fruits and vegetables. 

The farm house had been built by our father. It was a large, 
adobe home with a metal roof. We could hear the rain on 
the roof and felt cooled by the large cottonwood trees that 
surrounded the house. 

Not Without Water 

Daddy was a member of the first-ever board of the Middle 
Rio Grande Conservancy District (MRGCD). This was 
a huge responsibility as, without water, the land would 
not have been productive. Back then, the Duranes Ditch 
was quite large, with water flowing southward through 
our property. This water fed the fields and orchards that 
produced the Mann farm bounty. Local folks would drive 
over to buy their fruits and vegetables; we also sold produce 
to specialty stores and big grocery stores. Produce was 

also trucked to Santa Fe, Espanola and other Northern New 
Mexico communities. 

Daddy was outnumbered by females on the farm. There 
was our mother, Beulah, seven sisters, and just one brother, 
James, who died at age two from measles. Mother stayed 
extremely busy caring for our family, but always found time 
to can and freeze an abundance of vegetables and fruits. 
She also managed to care for a small dairy “in her free 
time.” We always had fresh milk to drink and whipped cream 
for our pumpkin pies. 

Beyond the Farm 

Over the years, my sisters and I attended Albuquerque Public 
Schools, the St. Vincent Academy (which no longer exists) 
and Harwood Girls School (now a center for the arts). We 
attended the University of New Mexico when we were older. 

Of course, we girls had our farm chores. But we found 
time to ride our horses almost daily, play baseball with 
the neighbor kids, and participate in 4-H activities. We 
also performed square dances on horseback at the State 
Fair. Our parents were both musically talented and they 
encouraged us in this direction, too. The Mann sisters 
participated in a number of Albuquerque concerts. 

Daddy died in 1968. Three years later, the family sold the 
farm to a developer, who would sell the land once more. 
Eventually, the homes of Thomas Village, and then The 
Meadows, would sprout where our fields had been. Our 
mother died in 1988. 

Today, the Mann sisters live in New Mexico, Colorado and 
Louisiana, enjoying life in a world that has vastly changed 
since we were girls. And the Mann Farm, which nurtured 
and shaped us, lives on in our memories – and our hearts.

Continued from page 1
In the Time Before the Meadows

QUARTERLY  QUOTE

“The crickets felt it was their duty to warn 
everybody that summertime cannot last for 

ever. Even on the most beautiful days in 
the whole year – the days when summer is 

changing into autumn – the crickets spread the 
rumor of sadness and change.” 

― E.B. White, Charlotte’s Web


